

# TAKEnote

Dulwich Community Council



Minutes Agreements Form

[southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil](http://southwark.gov.uk/communitycouncil)

<b>Date</b>	Monday, 29 January 2007
<b>Venue</b>	Christ Church, 263 Barry Road, SE22
<b>Start time</b>	7.00pm
<b>Finish time</b>	10.20pm
<b>In attendance</b>	Cllr Nick Vineall (Chair), Cllr Lewis Robinson (Vice Chair) Cllrs, James Barber, Toby Eckersley, Robin Crookshank Hilton, Michelle Holford, and Richard Thomas.
<b>Absent</b>	Cllr Kim Humphreys and Cllr Jonathan Mitchell.
<b>Apologies received</b>	Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Kim Humphreys and Jonathan Mitchell.
<b>Urgent items</b>	There were none.
<b>Members' interests and dispensations</b>	None were declared.

<b>Public questions raised</b>	
<b>Q1</b>	<p>Re Traffic Calton Avenue - A resident said they would welcome some help finding a solution that was fair to all. He added that many parents are terrified of the situation.</p>
<b>A1</b>	<p>Chair said there were two main problems</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>i) At school dropping off time there is a congestion problem with lots of cars parked at the Village end.</li> <li>ii) When the road is not busy then vehicles travel too fast down the hill.</li> </ul> <p>There are therefore different problems that require different solutions.</p> <p>Councillors asked officers to liaise with the residents group to bring forward proposed solutions.</p>
<b>Q2</b>	<p>Re Youth Provision in Dulwich A resident asked how many children were being targeted ? They added that hundreds of youngsters in Dulwich had nothing to do.</p>
<b>A2</b>	<p>Jackie Leck said that all young people should be able to access youth provision. The steering group would allocate resources and make the key decisions. Young people would be consulted throughout.</p> <p>Cllr Michelle Holford added that areas in Southwark would bid for slices of funding. The funding should make a real difference.</p>
<b>Q3</b>	<p>Re Youth Provision in Dulwich A resident asked about how the quadrants would work ?</p>
<b>A3</b>	<p>Jackie said that young people will often only travel so far for facilities so each quadrant would have a hub building as a focus. She added that Dulwich had about 3782 young people to cater for.</p>
<b>Q4</b>	<p>Soap box session Jean Hoole thanked Dulwich Community Council and Southwark Council for cross party support in the campaign to save the Maudsley 24hr Emergency Clinic. Jean asked for further support at the House of Commons on 5 February</p>

	2007 when the matter will be discussed.
<b>A4</b>	Cllr Richard Thomas congratulated the deputation made to the recent Council Assembly.

<b>Q5</b>	Soap box session Mr Yarrow asked Dulwich Community Council to scrutinise the Metropolitan Police decision to sell off small / antiquated police stations ?
<b>A5</b>	Chair said that the community council did not have the power to call-in a Police decision but they could ask them why ? Also we want to know about the boundaries of Safer Neighbourhood Teams.

<b>Q6</b>	Re Model Byelaws A resident asked if byelaws were intended to educate residents on what they should be doing ?
<b>Q6</b>	Joan Leary said that the approach would be a combination of education and enforcement. There will be events such as flag the poo for dog fouling but also Fixed Penalty Notices for offenders. Wardens and PCSOs (Police Community Support Officers) could issue tickets.

### Summary of the decision or action

The following is a summary of the decisions and actions taken at this meeting.

The item number relates to the agenda item number where possible.

Clarification or queries on any points should be raised in the first instance with Beverley Olamijulo on **020 7525 7234**

Item number	Summary of the action / decision	Action by
6	<p><b>Minutes - Decision</b></p> <p>Members agreed the Minutes Agreement Form as an accurate record of the 11 December 2006 meeting.</p>	Dulwich Councillors
7	<p><b>Dulwich visual audits - Action</b></p> <p>Please note the dates of future visual audits (see attached)</p>	All
7	<p><b>Herne Hill Controlled Parking Zone -Action</b></p> <p>Tim Walker to respond to the petition from Holmdene residents at the 13 March 2007 Dulwich Community Council meeting.</p>	Tim Walker

7	<p><b>No. 42 Bus route - Action</b></p> <p>Residents seeking to progress this matter are advised to write to Transport for London at: <a href="mailto:Andrew.Boag@tfl-buses.co.uk">Andrew.Boag@tfl-buses.co.uk</a></p>	Interested residents / Andrew Boag (TfL)
7	<p><b>P13 Bus re-route - Action</b></p> <p>Officers to provide information for the next Dulwich Community Council in March.</p>	Graham Richards / Traffic & Transport
8	<p><b>Traffic in Calton Avenue -Action</b></p> <p>Officers to liaise with the residents group to bring forward proposed solutions.</p>	Traffic & Transport

10	<p><b>Café Nero planning application - Action</b></p> <p>Planning officer to bring an update report to the next Dulwich Community Council in March.</p>	Planning department
12	<p><b>Traffic &amp; Transport's future proposals for funding to Transport for London -Action</b></p> <p>Future traffic proposals – affecting the Dulwich Community Council area - will be presented to the Dulwich CC prior to being finalised.</p>	Traffic & Transport
14	<p><b>Model Byelaws re dogs (leads, dog walking, dog fouling walking) Action</b></p> <p>Apparent omission from the model byelaw: Joan Leary said she would raise the matter with Tim England.</p>	Joan Leary / Tim England
14	<p><b>Model Byelaws re Park User Groups / Friends - Action</b></p> <p>Joan Leary said she would raise the concerns expressed by the Dulwich Community Council, to relevant officers, that Friends Groups and Park User Groups had not been consulted.</p>	Joan Leary / Environment & Housing
OTHER	<p><b>Motion on section 106 arrangements from the 11 December 2006 meeting – Decision</b></p> <p>Members agreed to note the response received from officers.</p>	Dulwich Councillors

<p><b>15 E</b></p>	<p><b>Local Parking Issues –Decisions</b></p> <p>Members made the following decisions:</p> <p>Item 1 – Coplestone Road is ignored as falls outside the Dulwich CC area.</p> <p>Items 2 and 3 (Pickwick Road and Dulwich Village) are deferred as the proposals are not clear.</p> <p>Item 4 (Wood Vale) is agreed to go forward to statutory consultation.</p>	<p>Dulwich Councillors</p>
<p><b>OTHER</b></p>	<p><b>Motion on posters displayed at libraries – Decision / Action</b></p> <p>The following Motion was proposed by Cllr Toby Eckersley and agreed by Members :</p> <p>“That the Council’s Head of libraries is asked to ensure that notices of Dulwich Community Council meetings are displayed with reasonable prominence in Dulwich Library.”</p>	<p>Dulwich Councillors / Environment &amp; Housing</p>

**See the attached Map which shows the local areas under which Dulwich Youth provision will be organised.**

The information included in this form, together with the attached notes, form the minutes from the above meeting and have been agreed as a true and accurate recording of that meeting. Any necessary amendments shall be detailed in the **Summary of Actions** held at the Town Hall by the relevant Community Councils Development Officer.

**Chair**.....

**Date**.....